
MINUTES OF THE STRATFORD AIR GUN LEAGUE MEETING 

HELD AT BINTON CLUB ON TUESDAY 03 SEPTEMBER 2013. 

Committee Present: Rob Johnson, Alison McMillan, Andy Smith, Will Cemis 

Attendees: Andy Clingan, Paul Clingan, Peter Mole, Richard Mills, Jackie Mills, Irene 

Parsons, Jeff Smith, Derek Powers, Roy Brookes 

Apologies: Roy Clarke, Steve Ray, Rachael Brookes 

Treasurer: No financial statement was given. 

Match Secretaries: 

1. Team Fees are required at the next meeting. 

2. Membership forms, books & a copy of the AN Other rule handed out. 

3. Season starts Thursday. 

4. Thanks to Derek Powers, for getting a new venue at Snitterfield.  This will be used for 

the Whitbread & the Pairs competitions. 

5. On 30:01:14, there will be two competitions, the Stratford v Redditch inter-league 

match and the Norman Dale Cup.   

6. 0n 3:04:14, the only match will be the Triple 6 Paper Target as Redditch have insisted 

this has to be shot on a Thursday. 

7. Season finishes 17:04:14. 

8. Presentation Night at Wilmcote on 10:05:14. 

9. Whitbread entrants to be provided for the draw at the next meeting. 

Any Other Business: 

1. The Norman Dale is damaged - handle repaired needs re-silvering.  Vote taken if 

repair is £100 or less then get it done. Otherwise bring cost to discuss at next meeting. 

2. Presentation night thanks again to Will. 

3. A quiz was discussed.  It is proposed that this will take place, on a Saturday, towards 

the end of October with the proceeds going to the Hospice. 

4. Andy Smith thanked Andy Clingan for making the shields. Teams are reminded that a 

donation of £25 per team for their shield is to go, via the league, to the Hospice. 

5. Derek Powers thanked all who gave their assistance it trying to set up the new team. 

The local scout group have shown some interest.  Andy Clingan thinks Snitterfield is 

a beautiful venue and Derek deserves 15/10 for effort.  Derek hopes to have open 

shooting on some Tuesdays throughout the season. 

6. Derek Powers has 8 target plates for sale at £10 each. 

7. Paul Clingan displayed his new gun stand.  4 members of the league have them. They 

are legal to use providing the pad on which the gun rests is not be higher than the 

shoulder of the shooter.  Paul is happy to lend it to any shooter who wants to try it out. 

8. Bill Gately and Steve Hodges are welcome to shoot for Binton B but Rob Johnson has 

not heard from them. 

9. Avenue A will not be doing food but Avenue B will. 



10. Andy Clingan thanked Mick Clarke, Karl McMillan & Graham East for their help and 

contribution in building the screens.  Mick for sourcing the wood, Karl for the use of 

his workshop and Graham for his sheer hard work. 

11. Will Cemis asked everyone to have a good season & remain positive. 

 The chairman brought the meeting to a close at 21:07.   

NEXT MEETING 1
st
 October 2013 


